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Dear friends,

The month of November started off with a fierce tempest, leaving us without lights for three days.
In the spirit of thanksgiving, we are very thankful for electricity. We praise the Lord and are
thankful for the freedom to hand out tracks and to legally put them in mail boxes. Both of us
spent a day sick in bed this month, but the blessing was we didn’t miss any church.

The two church works have seen a few recent blessings. At Victory Baptist Church, Elisabete
and her great niece Isabele have faithfully joined us in attendance. Also, Neila now has two
young music students who have a desire to one day soon start playing the keyboard for the
services!

At the Independent Baptist Church across town we have two reasons for celebrating. The first
was a profession of faith made by Leonardo. He would appreciate your prayers since he has
been involved in criminal activity and is having a hard time with drug addiction. The second is a
family of four that has begun participating. Jonir and Crislaine, along with their children, Eduardo
(8) and Emily (5), live four blocks away in the same neighborhood where Jonir grew up. We are
excited about making visits with them in the near future. Jonir and family were once a part of a
Bible Church where he had some ministerial training.

The young adult’s get together at the end
of September went well with five present.
Our Children’s Day activity in October
brought several visitors with fourteen
children and eleven adults. The ladies’
meeting this month was attended by
sixteen ladies and teens. They made snow
globes, heard the gospel, and were
encouraged to grow spiritually. The men’s
meeting was a good time of getting to know
Jonir.
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Brothers on Children’s Day

Neila hosted five of our youth girls for a slumber party where they
made oatmeal chocolate chip cookies. They are quiet girls who
were receptive to Neila’s Biblical counsel.

We can see the Lord working on the heart of Neila’s English student
Barbara. She shared back with Neila the verses she gave Barbara
about faith. Barbara is of spiritist belief, so we ask for prayers on
her behalf as she allows God'’s Word to bring the result of a spiritual
conversion.




